## SOUTH DAKOTA SCHOOL OF MINES AND TECHNOLOGY



Department of Mathematical Sciences Phone (605) 394-2471

September 20, 1984

Dr. Duane Porter Department of Mathematics University of Wyoming Laramie, Wyoming

Dear Duane:

As you know the University of Wyoming will host the summer meeting of the MAA next August. The Pi Mu Epsilon Fraternity will also meet and will have the usual student paper sessions with presentations by students from across the country. I know Wyoming doesn't have a Pi Mu Epsilon Chapter (Do you want one?) so I would appreciate your obtaining the name and address of one "Math Club" president or whomever so that I can see if they might like some joint activities. I will appreciate anything you can do for us.

I look forward to seeing you in Casper. Will you be at Anaheim?

Sincerely,

Dr. David Ballew, Head Department of Mathematical

Sciences

DWB: rlh